
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Cody Field, Management Analyst II 

DATE:    February 27, 2023 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution 5673-23 approving the City of Tualatin’s 2023 Regional Transportation 
Plan Project List.  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends approval of Resolution 5673-23, approving of the 2023 Regional Transportation 
Plan project list.  

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
Every five years, Oregon Metro (Metro) updates the Regional Transportation Plan (RTP), a long-
range plan which guides investments for all forms of travel (driving, transit, biking, walking, and 
freight). On January 6, 2023, Metro released a call for projects, requesting a list of transportation 
investment priorities from the cities, counties, and other transportation providers in the region. This 
year, Metro is requesting a letter from the Governing Body of each agency submitting a list of 
transportation projects.  

City staff worked closely with Washington County and Metro over the past several months to 
develop a revenue projection and compile of a list of transportation projects to submit to Metro for 
analysis and potential inclusion in the 2023 RTP. On February 13th, 2023, staff presented the 
proposed list of projects to Council during the Council work session.  

The full list of proposed projects is attached as Exhibit A to Resolution 5673-23.  

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Resolution 5673-23 
- Exhibit A – 2023 Regional Transportation Plan Project List 


